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Thurlaston Parish Council 

Thurlaston 

Rugby 

 

 

29th September 2021 

 

Marian Allen 

Senior Legal Officer 

Rugby Borough Council 

Town Hall 

Rugby 

 

Posted by email to Marian.Allen@rugby.gov.uk  

 

 

Dear Ms Allen, 

Town and Country Planning Act 1990 Section 257 

Diversion of part of Footpath R168y Northampton Lane, Rugby 

 

Thank you for your letter of 15th September concerning the above PROW realignment.  

 

Thurlaston Parish Councillors have considered the proposals and, given the presenting 

circumstances, we have no objection to the proposed changes. 

 

Whilst a little pedantic we note that you describe the main issue as being about Station Farm  

house which is to be demolished.  R168y primarily serves Station Farm Cottage.  Interestingly as 

a resident I have never walked R168y as marked on the current PROW map – I have always 

followed the hedge row which I assume has become the declared route by custom and practice. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Dr Keith Boardman 

Chairman, Planning Subcommittee 

Thurlaston Parish Council 
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